

+1-888-756-5267

slowjamastan.org

@slowjamastan

6160 Cornerstone Ct. E, Ste 150 San Diego, California 92121

January 14, 2022

Dear Hotel Manager:

This is an official memo from **The Office of The Sultan**, in cooperation with **The Slowjamastan Department of Security and Special Forces**.

This letter is to inform you that on Friday, February 4th, **The Sultan of Slowjamastan**, **His Excellency Randall Williams** will be staying at your property in Palm Desert.

As you can imagine, security and safety for our Dear Leader is of utmost importance. While we're working with our Federal Police Department and Secret Service—along with local city, state and American law enforcement agencies in California—below is a list of action items necessary for you to complete before The Sultan's visit:

- 1. Test and confirm that all hotel security measures and practices are operating at optimum levels. This includes making sure all security cameras, lights, locks, gates and doors are operating correctly.
- 2. Employ extra staff during The Sultan's stay (February 4th through the 6th), including extra security and safety officers.
- 3. Make sure The Sultan's room is swept for any listening devices, cameras, explosives or green olives. The Sultan hates green olives.











- +1-888-756-5267
- slowjamastan.org
- @slowjamastan
- 6160 Cornerstone Ct. E, Ste 150 San Diego, California 92121

- 4. Distribute an inter-office memo to all staff informing them of The Sultan's visit but remind them this is *confidential*. Have each staff member sign an agreement of nondisclosure.
- 5. Do not share any information regarding The Sultan's visit with anyone outside of your team and do not allow property access to the press or any unregistered guests at any time during The Sultan's visit.
- 6. Always address The Sultan as "Your Excellency," "Mr. Sultan," or "Big Sexy." Those are the only three terms acceptable to address The Sultan with.

We know The Sultan's visit is an extraordinary event but ask you and your staff to temper your excitement in the name of safety and security.

Should you have any questions regarding The Sultan's visit, don't hesitate to call us at **888-756-5267** or email **info@slowjamastan.org**.

In working together, we can assure both a smooth and safe visit for The Sultan and minimal disruption to your property.

All the best.

Matthew Conde

Commander – Special Forces

People's Republic of Slowjamastan

